SUGARMILL WOODS CRIME WATCH
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

SEPTEMBER 14, 2021

The meeting started at 3 PM with a salute to the flag by Deacon Frank Hofstetter.

September birthdays:  Judy Krencis, Jim Turner, Bryon Bunge.

Anniversary:  Bryon Bunge (3 Years), Marie Nall (2 Years), Susan Wood (5 Years), Judy Krencis and Bob Krencis (3 years), Ted Turner and Vivian Turner (15 years), Dick Brynes (28 years), Paul Gaskill (5 years),

 Fred Gibbs and Patricia Gibbs (5 years), Bill Mears (5 years).

Meeting Minutes from May 11, 2021 was moved by Alvin Miller, Bill Sanders 2nd.

A get well card was sent to Mrs. Hellriegel.

Any member that receives a motor vehicle violation must take care of that matter before they can drive the patrol car.

Absolutely, no solicitation in Sugarmill woods or berry picking without a permit.
If any resident has a complaint, they must go to the sheriffs department
At the October 12th meeting all honor guard must in uniform.
Amy Douglas sent an email regarding a COVID quarantine of 10 days if you are exposed.  If you feel more comfortable wearing a mask, please do so.

Drivers do not have to save gas receipts, please disposed of them properly.

Crime Watch specifics must obey all HOA rules and bylaws.

First driver of the day fills out all the information on the back of the sheet.  Other daily drivers can use the front of the sheet as well as additional paper if necessary.

Wellness checks are to be performed by a Lieutenant of the Sherriff’s Department only.

Walkers on all road ways must follow the direction of traffic.
Cones and handicap tickets from the Sheriff’s Department are in the works for Crime Watch.

Treasurers Report is attached.

Monthly stats for August:  Patrol miles 1,515, Construction sites 624, Infrastructure 402, drive by house checks 
169, walk around house checks 58.

Respectfully submitted by:   Rosemary Kessinger, Secretary
